Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes     September 16, 2019         Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Vice Chair Andrew Baker called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard member Bob Manners and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Matt Marchese was absent.
Media Present:  None
Acceptance of Minutes: Bob presented a motion to accept the minutes of the August 19 and September 11 meetings. Andrew seconded the motion, which, passed unanimously.

Noteworthy News: 
· Bob extended thanks to all who responded to the recent haz mat situation on Zerah Fiske Road. Thanks to the work and cooperation of all involved, the situation was resolved.
· Work on the Bardwells Ferry Road Bridge over Dragon Brook is complete and the road is now open. 
Department Liaison Reports:

Town Hall – The Town Hall has been having frequent fire alarms, so many that the Fire District has imposed a fine.  Terry has requested that the Fire District waive the fine. The alarm company is coming to check out the alarm panel, do a walk-thru, and give a quote for a new panel. 
Highway Department – Truck Number 3 has a cracked frame. The body of Truck 3 will be shifted onto Truck #5, and then the original body will be sold. The cost for shifting the truck bodies comes to just under $10,000. The road crew is working on drainage near the Bardwells Ferry Bridge. Paving in that area will happen at the end of the month. The new highway employee started work on September 3.
Wayfinding Project – The Committee held their first meeting on this project last week with Favermann Design, a consultant who was hired by DHCD. 
Appointments: 
7:15 pm Whit Sanford, GSFABA RE: Holiday Lighting Update – Cancelled.
Old Business:
Highway Department Employee Self-Evaluation Process (draft) – This item was passed over.
Police Station Renovation Project – Work is Underway – A site meeting was held with two building inspectors, the architect, the general contractor, Terry, and Chief Bardwell in attendance. They did a walk-thru of the building. Work has now started with an expected completion date of November 30.
Employee Performance Review Form – Town Counsel to review.

Senior Center Expansion Planning Coordinator Position (Penny Spearance, Senior Center Expansion Committee) – Both the Senior Center Consortium and the Senior Center Board have approved the contract description for a Planning Coordinator. The position will be for six-months, with a three-month option to renew. Terry is working with the FRCOG to determine if the position should be advertised as a contracted position or as a temporary employee position. The goals for the position, to be realized by February 1, 2020 are: 1) the recommendation of viable ownership models; 2: a comprehensive “Apples-to-Apples” comparison of key sites; 3)
scheduling and facilitating public forums on the elements of the expansion project; and 4) preparing town meeting warrant articles relative to the project status. Bob presented a motion to accept the Planning Coordinator description for the Senior Center Expansion Project as presented. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved. 
New Business: 
Bridge of Flowers Committee RE: Parade Permit Request – The Committee has requested a permit for a small parade on Saturday, October 5, at 1:30 pm, as part of the celebration of the 90th anniversary of the Bridge of Flowers. The Police Department has approved the use of an officer for a brief road closure of Water Street and the crossing of Main Street, as the parade travels from the Bridge of Flowers to the Buckland Shelburne Community Center. A motion was made by Bob to approve the parade permit as requested by the Bridge of Flowers Committee. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business:
Buildings and Grounds Position – This position was advertised in July and nine applications were received. The leading candidate is Paul DiNicolantonio, who has 31 years of experience with building maintenance. Terry proposed hiring Paul for the interior work and continuing with a part-time employee, paid out of the Highway Department budget, for the grounds portion of the job. The interior portion of the work is expected to take between 10 and 12 hours per week. A motion was put forth by Bob to accept Terry’ recommendation to hire Paul DiNicolantonio for the part-time building position. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Public Comment: 
Deb Andrew expressed concern about the recent three-town meeting on the Senior Center. She felt the public had been given the same information many times, but other useful information that would help with decision-making was not being given. Deb felt that there seems to be a bias on the part of the Expansion Committee, which was eliminating the examination of many possibilities and the consideration of costs to the town.
Deb asked for the Board’s opinion on the issue of Mohawk teacher Julie Dubriel and felt there was a larger issue that should be addressed. Bob said he had no first-hand knowledge of the most recent school committee meeting but felt that the Mohawk School District “is in a shambles” and that there is a systemic problem that needs to be addressed. Andrew did not share that view and encouraged Deb to speak with teacher’s union representatives and the school administration to get their side of the issue.

Deb has a friend, a Shelburne resident who has much experience with building projects, who has offered to help the town, pro bono, with advice on future projects. Terry will obtain his information in the event there are future projects that might benefit from getting a second opinion.

Adjournment: At 8:45 pm a motion was made by Bob to adjourn the meeting. This was 
seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted, Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
